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From: Warfel, Michael (ECY)
To: Kucharski, Margaret
Cc: Meg Strong; Boyd, Robyn; Funis, Chelsey (Consultant)
Subject: VCP NW3242 Montlake Texaco - Technical Assistance Regarding Sampling of Monitoring Well MW-3-19
Date: Tuesday, May 21, 2024 3:22:15 PM
Attachments: image001.png


Hello Margaret:
 
Ecology received the Groundwater Monitoring Memorandum, Quarter No. 8 dated May 8, 2024. The
memo recommends changing the groundwater sampling interval for monitoring well MW-3-19 to
semiannual (in February and August) to represent high and low seasonal groundwater elevations,
respectively. Ecology concurs with modifying the MW-3-19 sampling schedule from quarterly to
semiannually. However, Ecology suggests using the longer-term historical data for boring H-691p-16 to
represent seasonal high and low groundwater elevations, which occurred in early April and early
October, respectively (see diagram below from the March 2020 Remedial Investigation Report.
 


 
Ecology also requests including historical and future measurements of floating product thickness in
monitoring well MW-3-19 groundwater level summary tables.
 
Ecology appreciates the ongoing efforts of WSDOT in continuing assessment and cleanup of the off-
Property contamination a this Site through the VCP.
 
Sincerely,
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Michael R. (Mike) Warfel, LG, LHG, RG
Site Manager, Voluntary Cleanup Program
Department of Ecology Northwest Region Office (NWRO)
Physical Address: 15700 Dayton Ave N, Shoreline, WA 98133
Mailing Address: PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716
Reception (24 hour) number: (206) 594-0000
Direct (Cell): (425) 324-1892
Fax: (206) 366-7810
Email:  michael.warfel@ecy.wa.gov
Ecology web site:  https://ecology.wa.gov/
 


From: Kucharski, Margaret <margaret.kucharski@wsdot.wa.gov> 
Sent: Monday, May 20, 2024 5:17 PM
To: Warfel, Michael (ECY) <MWAR461@ECY.WA.GOV>
Cc: Meg Strong <Meg.Strong@shanwil.com>; Boyd, Robyn <robyn.boyd@wsdot.wa.gov>; Funis,
Chelsey (Consultant) <Chelsey.Funis@consultant.wsdot.wa.gov>
Subject: 520 Program - Montlake Gas Station (VCP NW3242) - Q8 Report
 


External Email


Hi Mike – Attached please find the Groundwater Monitoring Memo, Quarter #8 for the Montlake Gas
Station site (VCP NW3242). Apologies for the delay in this submittal; we had some absences on our end
that affected the schedule of finalizing this document.
 
This memo includes a recommendation that MW-3-19 (the remaining well) now be sampled on a semi-
annual basis, February and August, instead of quarterly sampling. Please see bottom of Page 4. Please
review and let us know if you concur with this recommendation. If we needed to continue with
quarterly sampling, we would be due for monitoring this month, so we need to mobilize fairly quickly.
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss.
 
Thanks much –
Margaret
 
Margaret Kucharski
WSDOT Environmental Services Office
Megaprograms Environmental Manager
Office: 206-704-0971
Mobile: 206-498-0508
999 Third Avenue, Suite 2300, Seattle, WA 98104
WSDOT mail stop: NB-82-99
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